SPECIAL BYRON TOWN BOARD MEETING

June 28, 2017

The Special Byron Town Board Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Pete Yasses at 7:00 p.m. with the following people present:

Supervisor	Pete Yasses
Councilmen	Sue Fuller
	Jim Cudney
	Fred Klycek
Town Clerk	Debra Buck-Leaton
Public:	
John Sackett	Townline Road, Byron

PLEDGE TO THE FLAG:

Supervisor Yasses led the people in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance.

LEGAL NOTICE SPECIAL MEETING TOWN OF BYRON

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, that the Byron Town Board will hold a Special Meeting on Wednesday, June 28, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. at the Byron Town Hall, 7028 Rte. 237, Byron, New York. The purpose of the Town Board meeting will be to discuss asbestos and soil bore testing for the proposed new highway garage. Other business may be considered at this time.

Debra Buck-Leaton Byron Town Clerk

HIGHWAY GARAGE:

The Highway Garage Committee met and voted to have the Town Board vote on having a geotechnical investigation and asbestos survey done on the highway garage. Doing these tests now will cut the contingency amount that is required under the current proposal from Chatfield Engineering for the new highway garage. After some discussion on the proposals, the Town Board decided that they would review the quotes and discuss it again at the July meeting.

A <u>motion</u> was made by Councilman Cudney to table the proposals presented regarding a geotechnical investigation and asbestos survey for the proposed highway garage until the July 12, 2017 Town Board meeting. The motion was seconded by Councilman Klycek and carried with the following vote:

Vote: Ayes: 4 Nays: 0

ADJOURN:

A <u>motion</u> was made by Councilman Klycek to adjourn the Special Meeting of the Byron Town Board at 7:25 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Fuller and carried with the following vote:

Vote: Ayes: 4 Nays: 0

Respectfully Submitted,

Debra M. Buck-Leaton Byron Town Clerk